

Minutes of CLOK Committee meeting 19th September 2023 7:30pm Zoom

Apologies for absence

B King, D Murphy

Present

C McKenzie, R Rigby, J Green, J Trigg, P Archer, C Wright, R Simpson, K Barlow, A Cranke

1) Review minutes of September meeting

Actions arising

First aid kits, 1 still potentially to check – R Rigby,

Laptop purchases – on going M Archer

Social event – with AGM

Golf course access requests

Hartlepool – No

Catterick & Bedale – No progress, P Batts now involved

Dinsdale – not this year

Billingham – enquiries to start

Lakes coaching – 4 spaces available at youth hostel.

Promotion pack / hand outs initial discussions started, suggested we need a banner with a map extract and symbols on it, leaflets, take away business card and a club flyer.

Find your way Meeting with C Smith – R Simpson 19/9/23, mock up flyer done, send list of map run courses to R Simpson, **C McKenzie**.

Suggest to start at South Park and tie in with Park Run.

2a) Previous events

South Gare went well, we now have a new organiser, R Simpson, how do we register these with BOF? **C McKenzie** to speak with P Taylor.

2b) Future Events

NEOA - BOC 2024 - April 13th / 14th. (Standing item on Agenda).

Buses to be sorted, site access dates to be agreed, equipment needs tents, podium etc to be agreed check with planners on stiles etc, Chris McKenzie and?

More volunteers required add to entry system, which must open on 1/12/23, ask EBOR and Border Liners **C McKenzie**.

Standing Stones Rigg – all O.K.

Wilton – on going.

Dale town moor – high paradise farm no issues with access / usage.

Staithes – access requested.

Locke Park – who is the contact at Redcar and Cleveland? Suggested to ask at Kirkleatham museum

Ayton Moor – access sorted.

CSC 2025 add to regular agenda – **J Green**.

3) Treasurers Update

White rose payments delayed due to holiday of EBOR treasurer, hope to receive before year end (30/9)

Close of accounts on 30/9 – need to confirm who will be independent reviewer L Batts or C Hunter – **R Rigby** to ask L Batts first.

CLOK Membership fees – agreed by all to keep the same.

4) CDO

Mary is leaving the role due to full time employment offer (not unexpected), we need to advertise for a replacement, but first need to agree to the roles and responsibilities **J Green / C McKenzie and M Flemming** to create this.

We have 1 year of Orienteering Foundation funding left, we should probably offer a 2 year contract, but will need approval at AGM, - add to AGM agenda J Green.

C2G postponed until spring 24 dates TBC, R Moore has written o those who had expressed interest / paid up to offer free entry and coaching at Autumn events.

5) SDO

21/9 will present to a group of Middlesbrough schools pre Flatts lane schools event.

Large group of schools being engaged via D Aspin.

There is a back log of schools to be mapped.

6) Golf course access requests – Winter night series

We have Wilton, Dale Town Moor, Romanby and Cleveland Links – Need to advertise as a night series of events. Dates of latter two TBC.

7) Club development

R Simpson now has admin access

8) AGM Preparation.

All committee prepared to continue.

Advertise AGM on website **J Green** to contact webmaster.

E mail all members – **J Green**.

Contact none elected officials re continuing their roles **J Green**.

We need a Tchimes editor.

VOC / Maprun admin needed – add to e mail re AGM **J Green**.

AOB and Date of next meeting

AGM October 17th Wilton

November 21st Zoom / face to face TBC